

13 March 2018

## Dear Resident

## **RE: External Dilapidation Survey – Post Construction**

Firstly, our sincerest thanks for your patience during the construction of this \$24.2 million infrastructure upgrade. Since works commenced in February 2017, Pipeline Drillers has completed over 98% of the Mountain Creek to Kawana Sewerage Pipeline Project for Unitywater.

We have recently completed works in your area and as a result are due undertake the post construction dilapidation surveys. The survey will involve inspecting the external area of your property, taking a record (written report including photos) of the post-construction condition to ensure this matches with the pre-construction dilapidation report.

We would like to carry out this inspection between Wednesday 14 and 21 March 2018. The survey will be conducted by a representative of Pipeline Drillers and require a brief visit, allowing enough time to inspect and make a report.

If a date has not already been confirmed, would you please make contact with me via phone on 0428 556 958 or email <a href="mailto:melissa@pdgroup.com.au">melissa@pdgroup.com.au</a> to confirm your preferred day and time.

Your sincerely

Melissa Soutar

**Communications Manager - Pipeline Drillers**